Present were Roland Sallada, homas Mansfield, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Previously to the regular meeting, the Selectmen went to see Mrs. Monbouquette regarding the Donaher dog incident. She was not at home. Later in the evening, she called and it was agreed that the Selectmen would meet with her at another time.

Robert & Margo McCleed of Weare, N. H. met with the Selectmen as representatives of the Highway Safety Committee looking for a sponsor to help finance a new ambulance, going the route of matching funds from the State. He explained they operate on donations exclusively. He said Weare already have two ambulances and the new one would make the third. He said it was hinted that perhaps one of them could be housed in New Boston. The cost of the new ambulance would be \$16,000.

On checking with Chief Ballou, we found we are a member of the Highway Safety Committee, furthermore the police cruiser was purchased through this committee. He said the program was initiated during Chief St. John's term in office. It was decided to call a meeting of the committee to meet with the McLeods and a decision on this matter will follow.

Richard Moody brought in booklets on Civil Defense for each Selectman. Roland advised him that Charlotte Thomas was interested in becoming active in the Emergency Medical Service.

Mr. Moody is representative to this committee from the Fire Dept.

The A.Nekton, R. Nekton v. Town of New Boston suit was discussed.

Stephen Spielman, Esq. called to set a meeting with the Selectmen and John Raskeewicz, with his attorney, Mr. Holland to further discuss the gravel removal application of Mr. Raskiewicz. The date agreed upon will be Thursday September 16, at 8:00 pm

An "ad" requesting bids for the repair of the Town Hall had been placed in the Goffstown News. The date to open the bids was set for this evening, however, there were no bids submitted.